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Letter from SLT 
We trust you all had a lovely Easter break; everyone has certainly appeared refreshed 

upon their return. The children have returned to their learning with renewed focus and 

enthusiasm and there has been much positive feedback from staff when we meet as 

a team at the end of the education day.  

The children who joined us over the holiday had a fantastic time, taking part in a range 

of fun activities. The highlight of the break was undoubtedly the trip to Butlins, where 

they enjoyed the rides, games, and entertainment – as you can see in the photos 

below. 

We are aware of now busy this term can be so wish to flag up some of the key events 

which will be taking place. 

 

Arrival at School  

We recognise that there are a number of students who are arriving at school well 

before 8.45am in the morning and are having to wait in their cars or reception for a 

period of time. We also recognise that some students have quite a distance to travel 

before coming to school and may be hungry by the time they arrive and provide fruit 

in classrooms and toast at breaktimes we have decided to move to inviting the 

children into the dining room from 8.30am to wait where they can have some 

additional food choices.  

* Kindness * Respect * Resilience * Safety Cherish 



.      
We are providing a range of cereals, yogurt, fruit and fruit juices before school and 

continue to provide toast at breaktime. Your child is very welcome to join us in the 

dining room from 8.30am. The Tutor Team will collect the children from there to take 

them to their Tutor group at the normal time. Please note it is expected the earliest 

arrival time on site for day students is 08.30 which is when the Education staff day 

begins. 

 

 

Exams for Year 9, 10 and 11 

You should have received all information, including an individualise timetable to be 

able to support you child during this time.  If you feel you would like further support or 

advise please do contact your child’s Tutor in the first instance and they will ensure 

relevant members of staff are informed to be able to support appropriately. 

 
 
Options  
We have been reviewing the Option choices and have made headway with the 
timetabling for next academic year.  We will be in touch next week on an individual 
basis to confirm Options. 
 
 
Mental Health Week 
Mental Health Week Mental Health week will be happening from the 12th – 18th May 
and we will be organising activities for the week for all of our students to engage with, 
we will send further information next week. 
 
 
Celebration Day 
We will be holding our annual Celebration Day on Friday 18th July 2025.  Please do 
ensure you keep the day free! More specific details will follow over the coming weeks.  
 
We wish you all a lovely weekend  
 

Letter from SLT Continued 



Butlins Trip 

CM, DT and NB had a lovely 3-night trip 

away to Butlins over the Easter half term. We 

completed lots of activities from Archery, 

swimming, golf, laser tag, high ropes, glow 

pong, fun fair rides, arcade and so much 

more. On top of all that, we watched shows 

such as the Masked Singer, Kick out 

wrestling and Mythical beast animal show. 

We even got to meet the starts of the 

Gladiators. Behind the stars of the Masked 

Singer were Coleen Nolan and Gareth 

Gates. All the children involved had an 

enjoyable time and can’t wait to go back.  

 



  

tjxx This week, in Saints training, both the staff 

and pupils in LPN were involved in the 

match! It was great to see the students 

working together on their teams, looking 

for opportunities to pass and score. Their 

ball control, dribbling and passing skills 

are improving week on week which is 

wonderful to see.  

 

Lower Phase Group - Saints Training 

! 

Primary 1 – St George’s Day 

! This week Primary 1 have looked at the history of 

St George’s day and made our own shields. We 

learnt about the history of St George and looked 

at the legend of him slaying a dragon. We also 

looked at him from a historical perspective, 

learning that he was actually a Roman soldier 

born in Turkey.  

 



  

On Tuesday, four students from Animal Care 

visited Beulieu for an “Introduction to Falconry”. 

The weather was perfect, and we were treated 

to a fascinating talk about the history of 

falconry, in particular references to the sport in 

Shakespeare’s plays, notably Romeo & Juliet. 

The students then took a walk with a Peregrine 

Falcon (the fastest animal that has ever existed) 

and a Gyr Falcon (the bird that was gifted to 

Kings) resting on their arm. This is known as 

“manning”.  

Animal Care - Falconry 

We then had a chance to experience the birds in flight. A 

Harris hawk flew from the treetops down to each students’ 

gloved fist. A truly awe-inspiring sight. TD was then used 

to simulate an animal being hunted in the wild. Another 

Harris hawk swooped down to catch the fake rabbit that 

TD was pulling along as fast as he could go! We then met 

a rather beautiful Eagle Owl and heard how their hunting 

habits differ from birds of prey. Paul, the falconer, 

explained how Barn Owls could have been mistaken for 

ghosts once upon a time! 

Finally, we had the chance to see a Saker falcon in action. 

It flew up on to the roof of Palace House and looked, for 

a few minutes, as if it wouldn’t come down. Suddenly it 

dived and swooped down, trying to attack the lure that  

 

It was really magical to take part in an activity that has 

remained virtually unchanged at Beaulieu for over 800 

years! Paul the Falconer said how impressed he was by 

the engagement, attitude and interest shown by each 

and every one of the students – they really did Southlands 

proud. 

 

Paul had. After several 

breath-taking attempts, it 

was finally allowed to take 

the lure. 



  

Southlands School Term Dates 24 - 25 

WS Fossil Hunting 

We took a trip down to Charmouth in the holidays to hunt for fossils. Amazingly W 

found an incredible ammonite hiding in the rocks making the day a great success.  

 



Southlands School Term Dates 25 - 26 



Upcoming Exams Timetable 

! 



  



  

Safeguarding Poster - 

Care 



 

Safeguarding Poster - 

Education 


